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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

August 26, 2007

6:00 p.m. – Cheryl V. opened the meeting with a quiet time and read Concept #8.
Attendance:  47
Introduction for first time attendees:  

Mark – GSR, Sat 7pm, Serenity House
Eileen – GSR, Easley Does It, 8pm Weds, Grayslake

Rob – GSR, Thurs morning Grapevine, Serenity House

Ray – GSR, Sun 6pm, Serenity House

Anniversaries:

Greta – 8 years
Jill – 7 years

Fred – 2 years

Eileen – 9 months

Steve – 2 years

Kevin – 3 years

Secretary’s Report:

July Minutes were posted on August 1st.  There were no requested corrections or questions.  Leslie motioned to accept; Alan seconds the motion.  All attendees were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:

Carmela summarized details of the monthly report. Carmela discussed the idea of District 10 making a donation to GSO.  Due to the limited funds and with the annual budget plan meeting coming up she suggested we defer the vote until the budget is set for 2008.  Steve motioned to accept; Selby 2nd the motion – all in favor.  See Attachment A.
GSR Reports:

· Steve – Sat Big Book, Prairie View
Gave a $19 donation for Pink Can and asked to send the donation to the Area or State.

· Matt – Monday Big Book, Serenity House

His group created a Big Book donation can and was able to collect enough money for 11 Big Books.

· Russ – Living Free
Brought a $6 donation from Pink Can.

· Alan – Saturday Open, Vernon Hills

He brought directories to the Waukegan Courthouse.  The WCH asked if the directories could be made available on a regular basis.
Old Business:
2007 State Conference

Steve K – reports the conference was a success.  There were 670 attendees and after all the finances are complete they expect a small profit.
Ad Hoc Committee on Area Structure

Scott – reports that a diagram of the proposed changes is available on the literature table.  Some of the concerns are related to budgetary adjustments due to these proposed changes and “required” attendance for GSR’s at assembly’s and conferences.

Cheryl indicated she has the long form of the proposed changes and will be presented and voted on at the Winter Assembly.  Prior to the Winter Assembly there will be a short review at the September Area Conference by a member of the Ad Hoc Committee.
Fall Workshop – “Answering Service”

John C is co-chairing with Joe M from District 12.  Target location is Joy Lutheran, but we are looking for a contact at Joy to inquire about the event.  No immediate date, but looking at sometime in October.       

New Business:
2008 Budget
Scheduled for Friday October 12, location TBA.  Objective is to develop a tentative budget and ask GSR’s to take it back to group for discussion.  A final discussion and vote will take place at the December District 10 meeting.
Committee Reports
Directory:

John H – reports there are still approximately 2,000 directories available until the November print.
Answering Service:

Leslie reported numbers for the following dates: 

7/23/07-8/30/07
Total


159
Meeting Information
74
12 Step


12
Spanish Meetings

 1
Other Districts

30
Hang Up/ Will call back   5
Alanon/ NA.
             3
Wrong number

 4
Miscellaneous

 8
Website info 

 10
Solicitors


 12
Treatment:

Gloria – no report.
Public Information:

Brian- has been working with the Spanish club in Mundelein and giving them literature, etc. 
Rick – Looking to groups to sponsor literature stands and put them in public areas (ex: police station, DMV, etc.)

CPC:

Eileen – Will be helping in the literature sponsorship program in the event the stands are located in professional settings.  We are making progress and should have results soon for the 12 Step call program at Condell.
Grapevine:

Matt – GV had a display at the State Conference and received a lot of positive traffic.

Joanne – Soon we will be providing old unused GV for GSR’s to share with groups.
Literature:

Dawn - No report

Alternate Chair is now open.

Corrections:

Inventory on hand:

Two and one half cases of BB

One half case BB, Spanish

One case of 12 X 12, English and Spanish

Misc pamphlets and Grapevines

We have received no responses from the Spanish Alano Club regarding applications for participating in the Jail meetings and will follow up with them.

Per request of some Inmates, we have purchased some “Acceptance” pamphlets along with their companion pamphlet, “Partnership.” We will inform them that these pamphlets are not A.A. approved literature yet have been a great help to many.

At the State Conference earlier this month, Mary D. (past GSO Corrections Chair) spoke at a corrections panel and mentioned that there is a need for about fifty male volunteers to correspond with inmates in prison. We have applications for anyone that is interested.

Newsletter:
Lisa – Conscious Contact newsletters are now available in print and on-line.  Thank you for your contributions – keep them coming.
Archives:

Bob – Archives had a display at the State Conference and got great feedback.  The Chicago Archives provided some great historical data.
We are looking for some kind of glass display cabinet for events.
Special Needs:

Dan - No report.

Alternate Chair is now open.
Events:

Felicia – Fliers for Fall Breakfast are on the table.  Tickets are on sale for $20 now!  We are looking for help selling tickets.  The breakfast will be on October 28th at the Ramada Inn, Waukegan.  Larry S, Northern Illinois Area Delegate is the speaker. 
Website:  

 No report.
GSR Contact Committee:

No report.  The Chair position is open.  Mike and Diane were nominated for Chair and Alternate Chair.  Mike was named Chair and Diane was named Alternate Chair.
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM report: 

Scott S. – No Report


DCM Report 
Cheryl V. - Please Attend the NIA Area 20 Meeting.
ATTACHMENT A
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